St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club
General Meeting: November 19, 2012

Opening prayer by David Keller

Pledge of Allegiance by Raymond Olvera

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.

Cooking team: Sam Noriega, Rudy Martinez, Paul Bowen, Nick Carnivale, Mike Rivas, Jesse Guzman

Guests and new members: Mario Zepedo, who recently joined the St. Luke parish; Steve Garza, who attended the ACTS retreat and received a recommendation from SLMC members who were on the core team.

Birthdays: See attached. Senior member was Terry Sparrow at 72 years old. Junior member was Paul Bowen at 46.
Treasurer’s report presented by Larry Ridder. See attached. Accepted as presented.
Guest speaker: Ruben Balle, Texas Veterans Land Board. Ruben handed out a pamphlet outlining veteran benefits. His presentation gave a walkthrough of the pamphlet, describing and adding details to the content presented there. Details included filing of claims of illness or injury sustained while on duty, employment counseling and job skills/training, Hazelwood Act (150 hours at a state-funded university, can be passed to a child), loans to purchase land, disabled veteran license plates, free hunting & fishing license for 60 percent disability, property tax exemptions, VA healthcare, and other benefits.
Ruben answered a question as to whether a veteran had to be a Texas resident – no, the veteran does not have to be a Texas resident to claim the benefit.

Ruben answered a question as to fraud and veterans purchasing multiple license plates or someone else using the vehicle. Report suspected fraud to the police for investigation.

Ruben was thanked for his service and received a certificate from president Elstak. Additionally, a book bearing his name will be placed in the St. Luke school library.

Speaker coordinator Joe Pina reported that Ruben’s presentation was the last for the year and possibly for a few more months, with the club’s Wild Game Dinner preparations. He asked the membership what the past three speakers all had in common – game warden, UTSA Chief of Police, Veterans Land Board advisor. James Benavides responded, they were all public servants. Joe mentioned we do not have to follow this pattern; speaker recommendations are welcome and can be directed to him, however, the club does not welcome political candidates or organizations presenting political agendas.
Chaplain: Nat Chavez expressed a thank-you for club members who attended the Thanksgiving mass and for those who went to the rosary for deceased member Leonard Hebert the same evening. Nat mentioned Deacon Victor said the rosary and the club was allowed to participate. Deacon Victor came to the meeting and was introduced.
Inventory control: Rico Silvas reported recent activities the club had been involved with and materials needed to support: Dove Hunt and Fall Festival. He reported the new freezer had been installed, the Sam’s Club membership renewed, the borrowed skeet thrower for the dove hunt was returned, off-site storage was paid on the new annual schedule, and on-site storage capacity and equipment had been reviewed and inventoried.
Membership: Todd Shannon reported 264 total membership, 2 new, 43 lifetime, 75 unpaid, 23 birthdays.

Webmaster: On behalf of John Hardin, Everett Elstak reported updates including posting of dove hunt raffle winners, Wild Game Dinner donation letter, audit committee chairman update, Wild Game Dinner general information sheet, and deceased member roster.
Christian Services: Wallie Fields just had his surgery. Paul Biever has been recovering well from a mini-stroke. Pete Rangel’s equilibrium issue has been resolved with a change in medication. Lou Rangel had a defibrillator and pace maker installed after his recent issues. Leonard Hebert had passed away.

Benevolence: Ralf Meneses reported three out-of-cycle requests. In consideration at the committee level was a request from Beyond the Chair, a rehabilitation ministry. The committee declined a request from Holy Cross Pop Warner regarding a Super Bowl trip. The committee approved a request from the Amigos de Jesus to help fund a retreat ($300 awarded).

Wild Game Dinner: Rico reports 103 days until Wild Game Dinner 2013. Communication initiated with parish organizations to notify about parking lot use the weekend of WGD. The donation letter was completed and donations are being solicited. Admission tickets nearing completion. Invitation letter nearing completion. We received word that corporate sponsors are responding to requests with interest. A small number of individual tickets will be available, first come, first served. The committee is preparing to study how to add tables and will review any waiting clients for consideration. Committee meetings should begin in December. Rico announced that the club was registered for the annual Gerlach Auction. Big Bucks update – Joey Groff JR. reports only 70 Big Bucks tickets had been sold or checked out. Best if members sold them now, so any attendees at WGD can spend on auction, raffle and other items.
Christmas Dinner Dance: Matt Mora reports Matt Mora reported, Outback Steakhouse was ready. Sales are OK, more would be better. He encourages members to take flyers and pitch the event to friends, co-workers, etc. Matt will need volunteers, including ushers. Ben Miranda had been discussed as a possible raffle committee chair. He would need a team. Matt thanked Eddie Cruz and his wife for decoration and prize items – they were preparing decorative wine bottle lamps.
Dove Hunt: Final report from Don O’brien was 21 hunters. Thank-you to event volunteers, including Terry, Larry, Eddie and Russell. The raffle sold 240 tickets. Estimated revenue was $2,000, expenses $1,640. Anticipated profit after last-minute expenses and incomes is about $500. Nick Carnivale won the shotgun in the raffle. Rico won a mojo dove decoy. Larry Ridder won two prizes. Next year’s dove hunt will likely be the second week of September (not opening weekend), and will try for the same place.
Attire: Todd Shannon reports shirts, t-shirts, polo shirts and long-sleeve shirts are now in stock.
Entertainment: Manuel Ybarra called for member input. Discussed earlier were ideas for a family picnic, possibly as a membership drive, with barbecue and a country band, to be held at either a pool or park. Also discussed was a golf tournament, possibly as a fundraiser. Manuel was seeking input on date/scheduling for a picnic and suggested June. He is soliciting member input for future events and outings.
Announcements: Rico re-iterated to club members, take and sell Big Buck tickets.
Raffle winners:

Joe Walland
Augie De la Cruz and Joe Cunningham

Larry Guinn and Everett Elstak

Joe E. Groff and Eric Johnson

Steve Dupnik, Rico Silvas and Cooper

Orlando Garcia, RC Contreras and Don O’brien

Motion to adjourn: Joe Pina

Second: Michael Mery

Adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Prayer by Nat Chavez

